
 

SPORTS AND RECREATION ADVISORY COUNCIL 

SOUTHSIDE RECREATION COMPLEX 

COACH’S BUILDING 

1114 SW KUHN ROAD 

LAKE CITY, FLORIDA 32025 

 

AGENDA 

 

FEBRUARY 16, 2016 

 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 

INVOCATION 

 

PLEDGE TO U.S. FLAG 

BUCKY NASH, CHAIRMAN 

 

 

DISCUSSION AND ACTION ITEMS: 

 

1. ADOPTION OF AGENDA FROM NOVEMBER  

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

1. LAND DONATION FOR PARK IN COLUMBIA CITY-  

DAVID KRAUS/COMMISSIONER FRISINA 

 

COMMUNITY CENTER REPORTS  

 

1. DEEP CREEK COMMUNITY CENTER 

2. FT. WHITE COMMUNITY CENTER 

3. LULU COMMUNITY CENTER 

4. MASON CITY COMMUNITY CENTER 

5. RICHARDSON COMMUNITY CENTER/ANNIE MATTOX PARK NORTH 

6. SPRINGVILLE COMMUNITY CENTER 

7. WESTSIDE COMMUNITY CENTER 

8. WINFIELD COMMUNITY CENTER 

 

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 

NEXT MEETING: JUNE 21, 2016   

 

ADJOURNMENT 



Sports Advisory Council- Community Center 
Minutes of November 17, 2015 

 
Committee Members Present: 
Alvin Baker, RCC/AMN 
Ken Cox, Lulu Community Center 
Harry Dicks, Mason City Community Center 
Linard Johnson, RCC/AMN 
Gloria McIntosh, Springville Community Center 
Zack Paulk, RCC/AMN 
Penny Stanley, Westside Community Center 
Linda Howard, Westside Community Center 
Commissioner Bucky Nash, Chairman 
 
Staff Present: 
Ron Williams, District 1 County Commissioner 
Mario A. Coppock, Recreation Director 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:01 p.m. The invocation was given by Commissioner 
Williams, followed by the pledge of allegiance.  
 
The meeting began with an address by Commissioner Williams to dispel rumors that the 
Richardson Community Center would be closed. He expressed that was not going to happen 
and the intention was to make sure that community center representatives attended meetings 
in order to have a quorum. Commissioner Nash stated that the purpose of the meeting was to 
ask community centers to create “wish lists” for their particular center. Penny Stanley stated 
that the Bethlehem Community Center was no longer under agreement with the Board of 
County Commissioners. More conversation followed but no action was taken. 
 
Community Center Reports: 
 
Richardson Community Center- 
Zack Paulk expressed his gratitude for the improvements that have been completed at the 
Richardson Community Center and hopes to see additional improvements in the future. He 
mentioned the request to resurface of the basketball courts in the rear of the community 
center. This request includes lighting for the basketball courts and softball field. The fields 
would provide additional practice space for sports teams around the county. Mr. Paulk stated 
that he would follow up with city manager Wendell Johnson about the repaving of the parking 
lot. The RCC/AMN would like to request an outdoor sign similar to the signs currently at many 
of the other community centers.  
 
Paulk also stated that the Sunshine Christian Basketball League would be returning to the 
Richardson Community Center for the State Tournament in March. Commissioner Nash asked 



Mario Coppock to get together with Paulk on the bathrooms and resurfacing and he would 
follow up with Ben Scott and Clint Pittman on basketball resurfacing and lighting. He suggested 
that they get quotes and put numbers with their requests in order to prioritize projects.  
 
Commissioner Williams suggested pursuing a grant that may help with the cost of the lighting. 
Coppock will follow up with Danny Sheldon from Musco Lighting to renew quotes.  
 
Springville Community Center- 
Mrs. Gloria McIntosh requested some playground equipment to add to the few pieces that they 
currently have. The equipment they have is around 50 years old. She would also like something 
done to the basketball court that is currently there. Commissioner Nash asked her to get her 
requests to Penny Stanley and they would be taken to the board.  
 
Westside Community Center- 
Penny Stanley was following up on the grant applied for to add a pavilion and basketball court. 
They already have the basketball goals but needs surface for the court. Commissioner Nash 
asked Penny to price out the amounts for the court and pavilion. He suggested that they get 
with Clint Pittman to discuss the surfacing. Mrs. Stanley stated that the center was creating a 
walking trail and just purchased an awning for the center from their funds.  
 
Deep Creek Community Center- 
Commissioner Williams stated that Deep Creek just completed a renovation to the center that 
nearly doubled the size of the building. He stated that the community center now requires 
payment for people to use the center regardless of the group. Deep Creek also has a non-
regulation softball field for community use.  
 
Winfield Community Center- 
Commissioner Williams spoke on behalf of Rentz Gallooway and stated that they would be 
making improvements to the center but had funds to contribute to the improvements.  Walking 
trail also needs to be reclaimed.  
 
Lulu Community Center- 
Mr. Coppock restated the Mr. Tommy Richardson asked for playground equipment at the 
community center.  
 
Other Comments: 
Commissioner Nash asked Penny Stanley to follow up with Lulu, Ft. White and Mason City for 
their community center concerns and “wish list”. 
 
Motion to adjourn meeting at 7:15 pm by Linda Howard, seconded by Mario Coppock.  
 
Next Meeting is February 16, 2016  
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